Method used for estimation of relative standard errors (RSEs)

The relative standard error (RSE) can be assessed with the following four formulas:

  						

where x is the survey item in question for which the RSE estimate is required, and n is the number of survey responses before imputation across all strata within the regions on FSS.
The sample for the FSS is stratified by farm type and size as these are the most appropriate variables in the UK for representativeness. However, to calculate the RSEs, we post-stratify all responses into the region variable instead, as this is the one required by the legislation.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The standard error for a given item in a given region is the standard deviation of the variable in question across all responses in the region divided by the square root of the number of responses in the region.  Thus the RSE for that same item becomes the standard error divided by the mean value of the item in question across all responses in the region.  
Estimates were made for the categories specified at the NUTS2 or NUTS1 level as appropriate according to the number of holdings in the region and the contribution that the land-use (or livestock category) made to the overall UAA (or total livestock) units in the region.  The UK is only required to demonstrate that the precision requirements have been met for a proportion of the regions and categories. Within the UK there are very few NUTS2 regions with sufficient holdings to require the region to pass the precision requirements at that level[footnoteRef:1].  Thus most of the precision estimates relate to NUTS1 regions.  [1:  In England all of the precision estimates are done at the NUTS1 level.  In Scotland and Wales there is a single NUTS2 region with sufficient farms and in NI the NUTS1 and NUTS2 boundaries are identical.] 

As shown in the appendices, with the exception of pigs and poultry the RSE values from the sample are within the required 5% level.  This is due to the inherent variability of these items within the UK. There are a relatively small number of holdings with pigs and poultry but there are some units with very large numbers that are significantly above the average.  This leads to a very skewed distribution and the theoretical sample size required to meet precision requirements for pigs and poultry would almost require a Census, which is clearly impractical.

